July 25, 2016 R. Timothy Weston
tim.weston@klgates.com

. . \ T +1 717 231 4504
Via Email and Postal Service

Michael A. Gaul

King Spry Herman Freund & Faul, LLC
One West Broad Street

Suite 700

Bethlehem, PA 18018

Re: Nestle Waters North America Inc. and Gower Estates, LLC; Eldred Township;
Well Closure

~ Dear Mr. Gaul:

On behalf of our firm’s client, Nestlé Waters North America Inc. (“NWNA”), | am responding to
your letter dated July 11, 2016, concerning the closure of monitoring and test wells which were
drilled on the property owned by Gower Estates, LLC (“Gower”).

As an initial matter, under the terms of the Option to Lease Agreement (“Option Agreement”)
between NWNA and Gower dated May 29, 2014, Gower has the right to keep any facilities
installed by NWNA upon termination of the Option Agreement. Pursuant to that provision,
Gower has notified NWNA that it desires to keep two wells for Gower's use: MW-4 (near the
existing Garage as a source for the building) and MW-8 (for future use near that location).

NWNA has engaged Moyer Well Drilling ("Moyer”) to perform closure of the remaining wells
installed by NWNA in accordance with the provisions of Section 5 of the Water Well Drillers
License Act, 32 P.S. §645.5, which is administered by the Department of Conservation and
Natural Resources. Well closure activities will be performed in accordance with the guidance
issued under the Water Well Drillers License Act for well closure:
hitps://www.dep.state. pa.us/dep/deputate/watermgt/Wc/Subjects/SrceProt/ground/sympos/Grd
Monitor-chap7.htm. Based on Moyer's current schedule, we anticipate that such work will
commence in the second week of August, and be completed within approximately three weeks
thereafter, conditions permitting.

Once the well closure work has been completed, NWNA will provide documentation of that
those wells not being assumed by Gower have been closed in accordance with the above-
referenced guidance.
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Should you have any questions concerning the foregoing, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely yours,

iyl

R. Timothy Weston

cc. Eric Andreus, P.G,
Marc Wolfe, Esq.
Rick Gower

July 25, 2016




